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Clarification: Chiropractic services 
provided in hospital environments 
are covered under the PE Adult  
benefit plan. 
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IHCP to allow chiropractic services for hospital PE 
members 
Effective Jan. 1, 2022, the Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) 

will cover chiropractic services for hospital presumptive eligibility (PE) 

members. Coverage includes rehabilitation services and excludes 

any manipulation services. Claims with dates of service on or after 

Jan. 1, 2022, may have denied in error with explanation of benefits 

(EOB) 1012 – Service and/or modifier billed not payable for your 

provider type/specialty.  

The claim-processing system has been corrected. Claims submitted 

during the indicated time frame that denied for EOB 1012 will be 

mass adjusted or reprocessed. Providers should see the adjusted or reprocessed claims on Remittance Advices (RAs) 

beginning April 19, 2023, with internal control numbers (ICNs)/Claim IDs with 52 (mass replacements non-check related) 

or 80 (reprocessed denied claims). 

March 31 deadline suspended for nursing facility cost 
reports and schedule submissions 
The Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning (OMPP) is evaluating the reporting and information collection changes for 

nursing facility cost reports Schedules X and Z for use in rate effective dates on or after July 1, 2023. Please postpone 

the preparation and submission of these schedules until further notice. Accordingly, the due date of March 31, 2023, for 

these schedules is suspended. Additional guidance regarding these schedules will be forthcoming. 

Note: Completion of the Advance Care Planning (ACP) training modules is not required at this time. 

QUESTIONS? 

If you have questions about this publication, please contact Customer Assistance at 800-457-4584. 

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION 

If you need additional copies of this publication, 

please download them from the Banner Pages  

page of the IHCP provider website at  

in.gov/medicaid/providers. 

SIGN UP FOR IHCP EMAIL NOTIFICATIONS 

To receive email notices of IHCP publications, subscribe 

by clicking the blue subscription envelope 

or sign up from the IHCP provider website 

at in.gov/medicaid/providers. 
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